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House Bill 5102 (Substitute H-1 as reported without amendment) 
Sponsor: Representative Donald Gilmer 
House Committee: Regulatory Affairs 
Senate Committee: Local, Urban and State Affairs 

 

CONTENT 
 
The bill would authorize the State Administrative Board to convey all or any portion of a parcel now 
under the jurisdiction of the Department of Mental Health-Kalamazoo Regional Psychiatric Hospital, 
and located in the City of Kalamazoo. The bill also would authorize the Administrative Board to 
transfer from the Department of Mental Health (DMH) to the Department of Corrections, without 
consideration, a parcel in the City of Kalamazoo and under the jurisdiction of the DMH-Kalamazoo 
Regional Psychiatric Hospital. 

 
The proposed conveyance would have to be for at least fair market value, unless the property were 
conveyed exclusively for public purposes. Any conveyance for less than fair market value would 
have to provide for both of the following: 1) that the property would have to be used exclusively 
for public purposes and would be subject to certain requirements (described below) if it were used 
for park or recreational purposes, and that upon termination of that use or use for any other 
purpose, the State could reenter and repossess the property, terminating the grantee’s estate in 
it; and 2) that if the grantee disputed the State’s exercise of its right of reentry and failed promptly 
to deliver possession of the property to the State, the Attorney General could bring an action to 
quiet title to the property and regain possession of it. The conveyance also would have to provide 
that if the property were used for a public park or for other public recreational purposes, all resident 
and nonresident members of the public using the property would be subject to the same annual 
and daily fees, terms, and conditions; and that the grantee could waive daily fees or waive fees for 
the use of specific areas or facilities. 

Legislative Analyst: S. Margules 

FISCAL IMPACT 
 
The proposed legislation concerns two separate properties located at the Kalamazoo Regional 
Psychiatric Hospital. The first property has been declared surplus and comprises approximately 
3.5 acres. The property was appraised in 1993 but the Department of Management and Budget, 
pursuant to its policies, will not disclose the value of the property for purposes of legislative 
deliberations. The bill would permit conveyance of the property at fair market value or less if the 
property were used exclusively for public purpose. A fair market value sale of the property would 
result in an indeterminate revenue to the State. This conveyance also is included in Section 708 
of the Governor’s recommendation for FY 1996-97 Capital Outlay Appropriations. 

 
The second property, referred to as Noble Lodge, currently is leased by the Department of 
Corrections from the Department of Mental Health. The bill provides for transfer of the property 
to the Department of Corrections and would have no fiscal impact on State or local government. 

 
Date Completed: 3-7-96 Fiscal Analyst: R. Abent 
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This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan Senate staff for use by the Senate in its deliberations and does not constitute an official 
statement of legislative intent. 
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